
 

 
St Philip’s Primary PE Funding Premium: 2020-21 

  

All young people should have the opportunity to live healthy and active lives. A 

positive experience of sport and physical activity at a young age can build a lifetime 

habit of participation, and is central to meeting the government’s ambitions for a 

world-class education system. 

The PE and Sport Premium is additional funding for schools intended to ensure 

additional and sustainable improvements to the quality of PE and sport on offer.  

The premium is used to: 

 develop or add to the PE, physical activity and sport that St Philip’s provides. 

 build capacity and capability within St Philip’s to ensure that improvements made 

now will benefit pupils joining the school in future years. 

Schools should use the premium to secure improvements in the following 5 key 

indicators. 

 Engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity (1). 

 Profile of PE and sport is raised across the school as a tool for whole-school 

improvement (2) 

 Increased confidence, knowledge and skills of all staff in teaching PE and 

sport (3). 

 Broader experience of a range of sports and activities offered to all pupils (4). 

 Increased participation in competitive sport (5). 

 

 

 Primary cohort 
number  

Payments 
received 

Total 
allocation 
received 

2020-21 17 Nov - £9,333 
May - £6,667 

£16,000 

 



Implementation of PE and Sport Premium: 

PE is an integral part of the curriculum at St Philip’s. Pupils are provided 

with the opportunity to participate in a wide variety of physical activities 

and sports. Ensuring they are exposed to a broad and balanced curriculum 

and given the support to develop their confidence within the subject. 

The table below highlights how the funding was used this academic year. 

 

Funding allocation Key indicator covered 
/ reason 

Cost 

Weekly Swimming 
Lessons taught by a 

qualified swim teacher 
and hiring of pool for 

swimming slot. 

1 and 4 – Ensuring all 
Year 6 pupils receive 

expected levels of 
swimming tuition in 
order to develop and 

increase confidence in 
water. 

£397.95 

Sports equipment for PE 
lessons and lunch / after 

school clubs. 

1, 2, 4 and 5 – All 
equipment brought is 

accessible to pupils and 
staff for PE and sports 

clubs. Equipment 
brought is for a variety 

of sports to ensure a 
broad and balanced PE 

curriculum. 

£4,718.78 

Surrey Special schools 
Sports Association 

membership 

2, 4 and 5 – Curriculum 
variety reflects many 

competitions held by the 
SSSSA. Pupils provided 
with an opportunity to 
compete against other 

SEN school pupils. 

£70.00 

Maintenance of school 
Gym equipment 

1 and 4 – Equipment 
maintained annually to 

ensure it is safe and 
operational for pupils to 

use in PE lessons and 
form times. 

£714.70 

Hiring of Golf practice 
bays 

2 & 4 – Ensuring 
continued access to and 
use of local golf facilities  

£1310.00 

Dance provision from 
RADA 

1, 2 and 4 – Ensuring all 

pupils have a balanced 
and varied PE 

curriculum. Ensuring 
dance is delivered by a 

subject specialist. 

£888.00 

Purchase of new Rowing 
boat 

1,2 & 4 – Opportunity to 
broaden pupils’ horizons 
and engage in a different 

sport / activity. 

£7,900.57 

  TOTAL SPEND: £16,000 

 



 

As a result of Swimming lessons: -  

33% of Year 6 - Partook in weekly swimming lessons learning and developing the 

basic swimming strokes in order to be able to swim independently and confidently. 

They were also taught water safety and the importance of being responsible and 

safe around water. 

42% of Year 6 - Were due to partake in weekly swimming lessons, however missed 

out on the opportunity due to the Covid 19 pandemic and the cancellation and 

closure of the swimming pool used for lessons 

25% of Year 6 - Opted out of or were unable to partake in swimming lessons. 

 

Due to Covid 19 no formal swimming assessments were undertaken, therefore there 

is no current data as to the numbers of Year 6 pupils who are able to; 

 swim competently, confidently and proficiently over a distance of at least 25 

metres 

 use a range of strokes effectively 

 perform safe self-rescue in different water-based situations 

 


